FORM

Chorley into 2016: Sustainable Resources

Preferred Options Development Plan Document
Objecting to Policy SR1: Incorporating Sustainable Resources into Development

The Home Builders Federation and Britain’s house building industry is working together with the Government to start addressing how to deliver the Government’s ambitious attempt to deliver higher environmental standards.

The house building industry broadly welcomes the Government’s environmental targets. However, house builders cannot achieve them alone. HBF and other parties have begun the crucial task of working out how we can achieve higher environmental standards and at the same time deliver the step-change in housing output that the country so badly needs. The house building industry has set itself the challenge for all new homes to be zero carbon within 10 years. There must come a point at which, if we are to make real efficiency gains, more attention is diverted to the real culprit, namely the existing stock, rather than constantly going for the easy option of further restrictions on new building. These requirements are making new homes ever more expensive at a time when affordability is a very serious concern.

The policy guidance should be worded flexibly in recognition of these concerns. There should not be hard and fast requirements for achieving non-statutory and unenforceable criteria. The HBF does not support the inclusion of the 10% Merton Rule, as its implementation has proven to be unworkable, and this might not necessarily be the most appropriate means of achieving an overall emissions reduction, either technically or financially.
